
   

             

             MINUTES OF THE CHESAPEAKE BEACH  

           ETHICS COMMISSION MEETING 

           September 11, 2020 

 

 

Commission Members Present:  Phillip Kete, Chair 

        Ingrid Lamb 

        Michael Linsenbigler    

 

Staff Members Present:     Fred Sussman, Commission Counsel 

        Sharon L. Humm, Commission Clerk 

 

      

The virtual meeting convened at 1:17 p.m.  Those listed as present participated in all portions of the 

meeting unless otherwise noted.  If other individuals participated in aspects of the meeting, they will be 

identified in the specific line item where their participation occurred. 

  

Item 1:         Approval of the minutes of the August 6, 2020 Ethics Commission Meeting. 

 

Discussion:   The draft minutes of the August 6, 2020 Ethics Commission meeting were presented. 

 

Decision:      The Commission unanimously approved the August 6, 2020 Ethics Commission minutes. 

 

Item 2:         Review of disclosures of former officials. 

 

Discussion:   The Commission reviewed the departure disclosure provided Mr. Cumbo. 

 

Decision:      The Commission unanimously approved Mr. Cumbo’s departure disclosure. 

 

Item 3:         Review of disclosures of candidates for election.    

 

Discussion:   Chairman Kete read into the record, Section 25-32 (b)(3) of the ethics ordinance, which   

          requires the Commission to approve financial disclosures of candidates to the Board of  

          Elections as complete.  The Commission reviewed all candidates’ financial disclosures as  

          follows: 

 

Decision:       Valerie Beaudin (Incumbent) – Unanimously approved. 

                      Gary Curzi – Unanimously approved. 

          Jonathan Evans – Unanimously approved. 

          Derek Favret (Incumbent) – Unanimously approved. 

          Lawrence Jaworski (Incumbent) – Unanimously approved. 

          Patrick Mahoney (Incumbent) – Unanimously approved. 

          Keith Pardieck Incumbent) – Unanimously approved. 

          Stewart Cumbo – Needs further clarification  

          Joshua Johnson – Needs further clarification 

          Charles Fink (Incumbent) – Needs further clarification 

          Greg Morris (Incumbent) – Needs further clarification 

 



          Chairman Kete will notify the candidates needing further clarification to their        

          disclosures, requesting submittal to the Commission by end of business on September 18,   

          2020, for final review and approval. 

 

Item 4:          Review of proposed training materials. 

 

Discussion:   The Commission reviewed the proposed training materials. 

 

Decision:       Commission member Lamb noted several typographical errors which she will submit   

           via email to Chair Kete to correct.  

 

 

Item 5:          Schedule next Meeting.  The Commission will meet again on September 21, 2020 at 1 pm.  

 

 

Item 6:          Comments by Commissioners and members of the public.  None received. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 1:50 pm. 

 

 

Submitted by: 

 

 

Sharon L. Humm 

Town Clerk   


